

# REVELLE COLLEGE COUNCIL

Thursday, January 11, 2024  
Meeting #16

- I. **Call to Order:** 5:03pm
- II. **Roll Call**

**PRESENT:** Anna, Gage, Alyssa, Grace, Kathleen, Vickie, Josef, Hannah, Maddie, Sharlene, Tyler, Issac, Ludwig, Pablo, Chris, Alex Gilden, Elan, Shriya, Christopher, Kyli, Sammy, Nic, Alex Gonzalez, Sophia, Jimmy, Golsa, Emma, Caren, Carter, Samantha, Jacob, CSA Wesley

**EXCUSED:** Hang, Emily, Dean Sherry

**UNEXCUSED:** Rafael
- III. **Approval of Minutes**
  - A. 19-0-0
- IV. **Announcements:**
- V. **Public Input and Introduction:**
- VI. **Committee Reports**
  - A. **Finance Committee [Grace Constantian]**
    - **Revelle Groups 2023-24 // Funding Allocation Requests**
      - ❖ RCC be a kid day budget
        - > \$912.39
        - > Move to approve \$912.39 from GU
        - > 16-0-3
      - ❖ RCC Name Plate
        - > \$71.10
        - > Move to approve \$71.10 from RCC operating budget
        - > 17-0-2
  - B. **Rules Committee [Anna McSorley]**
    - ❖ Nothing to report.
  - C. **Appointments Committee [Gage Mowrey]**
    - ❖ Appointment of Revelle Seniors to Graduation Committee
      - > Emily Dinh
        - 16-0-2
      - > Xuan Feldman
        - 16-0-2
      - > Melodie Aria
        - 16-0-2
    - ❖ Appoint Vickie to the Appointments Committee
      - > 17-0-2
  - D. **Graduation Committee [Sharlene Yang]**
    - ❖ Thank you to those who could make it to our first Grad Committee meeting!
    - ❖ Next meeting will be on Sunday, January 21 from 6:30pm-7:30pm
    - ❖ If you have friends who would like to join, please encourage them to do so!
      - > shy017@ucsd.edu
  - E. **Student Services Committee [Josef Daniels]**
    - ❖ Meetings will resume week 3 - I have prior commitments to attend all day Friday for these first two weeks. Anticipate another poll to determine the meeting time within that span.
    - ❖ If you have not already, please add your event idea to the student services discord channel to count for your attendance to the last meeting we had.
  - F. **Engagement Committee [Alyssa Martinez]**
    - ❖ New quarter = new schedules and availability. Fill out the lettucemeet by Wednesday (1/17) so that I can announce the meeting time at next week's meeting. These meetings will be held on Zoom. Keep in mind that attendance is mandatory so fill the

schedule accordingly. If you'd like to join, fill it out and message me and Gage to be appointed next meeting.

❖ <https://lettucemeet.com/l/D71ee>

#### G. **Spirit and Events Committee [Vickie Nguyen]**

- ❖ New meeting time will be Mondays 4:00-5:00pm
  - Next meeting: Monday, January 15 at 4:00-5:00pm <https://discord.gg/8P5hqAex>
- ❖ Spirit Committee opened to the Revelle student body for Spirit Week/Night

## VII. **Reports**

### A. **President [Anna McSorley]**

- ❖ CCP (College Council Presidents)
  - All Council Retreat Saturday Feb 24th 1-4pm, will be mandatory for RCC members!
  - MLK Day Parade this Sunday bus pickup from Mandeville Loop at 9am. Free shirts and lunch provided!
    - [https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScD904xb6Xfkzp-hsKE0QNMoDB0gx3xRumwqWWyNSFz5BW\\_mQ/viewform](https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScD904xb6Xfkzp-hsKE0QNMoDB0gx3xRumwqWWyNSFz5BW_mQ/viewform)
  - CSI planning campus wide leadership conference for April 21st in PC ballrooms - if you'd like to be involved in planning contact AVC Patty Mahaffey [pmahaffey@ucsd.edu](mailto:pmahaffey@ucsd.edu)
  - AS Constitutional error- College Council Amendment ratification power was unconstitutional removed, has been remedied
  - Elections Committee Representative- cannot be running/slating in the upcoming election.
    - Elan, pablo
  - Spirit Night 1/25, Mandatory for all RCC members!
  - Period Project- Geisel to be funded by AS Office of the President
    - Extra dispensers, is getting dispensers in Revelle areas and stocking them something we want to look into until FM can fund it?
      - Bathroom next to rogers, York, second floor galbraith, place products outside of bathrooms, place in gender neutral bathrooms in york
      -
- ❖ RCC Feedback form
  - <https://forms.gle/EQc7vbNbwRsii6m6>
- ❖ Mark your calendars for RCC/SIP game night! Monday January 22 from 5-7 in Revelle Conference Rooms. Bring a game if you've got one!
- ❖ Reminder that voting members are required to plan events and non voting members are encouraged- start planning if you haven't because it takes a while
  - If you're having trouble or need help, feel free to reach out to Gage, Isabel, or me!
- ❖ Added pronouns section on the roster, please update it with your preferred pronouns
  - Roster can be found in the drive and in the discord.

### B. **Vice President of Internal [Gage Mowrey]**

- ❖ Voting Members: I will be setting up meetings with each of you on a quarterly basis similar to how the VP External does with the Campus-Wide Representatives in order to better facilitate any help and support you may need with events and with anything RCC
- ❖ Assassins:
  - If you're not playing, let me know right now
    - Sophia, Emma, Nic
  - I will send you your targets on Monday
  - We will be starting the game next Tuesday
- ❖ Applications for Out of State Rep and UCAB Rep is open and I will be publicizing starting next week
- ❖ Merchandise designs: [LINK](#)
  - Straw Poll: Option 1-Option 2-Option 3
  - 21-6-5

### C. **Vice President of Administration [Kathleen Nguyen]**

- ❖ Nothing to Report
- D. **Vice President of External [Alyssa Martinez]**
- ❖ Quarterly reminder: Flyers for events should be posted in the discord channel a week ahead of the event and @ me in the channel. This allows me to repost the flyer consistently until the event to increase visibility to the Revelle community. Given that Isabel requires you to meet with her in advance, this deadline that I have set is reasonable to meet if you plan accordingly. I want your events to succeed, so this deadline is to help the turnout, not harm it. Please respect my procedures and guidelines and communicate with me as needed.
  - ❖ Campus Reps ! You are required to meet with me per the bylaws. There was only one scheduled meeting last quarter out of the group. You all are required to meet with me TWICE this quarter now as a result (unless you were the one person I met with in the fall). Please schedule at least 48 hours in advance so that I can add the meeting into my calendar. These meetings will be held on Zoom M/W/F and the calendly updated every two weeks - my work hours vary so apologies. The meetings must be separate meetings and not back to back so plan accordingly:  
<https://calendly.com/alyssamart/one2one>
- E. **Associated Students Revelle College Senators [Hannah Nguyen, Maddie Mercado]**
- ❖ Special Presentations
    - Theatre District Parking Structure (Josh Kavanagh - Transportation Director)
      - P1 and 2 done but the rest is still behind (Not allowed to park yet due to safety)
      - Planned to have bike storage with cameras for UCPD and linked card access
      - Increased Student Resident (SR) spaces
      - Increase central campus parking by \$1 and decreased Regents by \$1
    - Special Presentation: DVC Funding Presentation. Senator Hovland.
      - Argument to be granted \$13.5k for one event
        - One event for 500 students is usually only granted \$4.5k
    - Special Presentation: Revisions to the Election Code. Sponsored by Senator Ramirez.
      - Removal of single transferable voting due to election system changes
    - Special Presentation: Financial Gasoline Assistance Project. Sponsored by Senator Limon, Senator Valdez, and Senator Hovland.
      - Aim = provide financial relief for undergraduate students that may need it the most and who commit long-distance travel for their education
      - Want budget of \$25k
        - Planning to collaborate with different offices
      - 1,000 gasoline gift cards of \$25
      - Committee
        - Members of the senate, prof staff, three presenters, and AVP's who contribute financially
      - Determining eligibility
        - Maybe using financial aid office
        - Make a threshold of definition of "financial need"



- ▼ Special Presentation: Findings of the Final Report of the Select Committee for the Improvement of Communications. Sponsored by Senator Ramirez.
  - Internal/external communication, marketing/outreach issues and recommended actions
  - Solutions
    - Creation of centralized AS Project Directory in connection with the Advocacy Agenda for internal use containing information on all projects within ASUCSD
    - Creating a Standardized Onboarding Practice for internal use containing information on the History and Structure of Associated Students; A.S. Constitution and Standing Rules; A.S. Financial Policies and Procedures, A.S. Enterprises, Services, and Commissions; A.S. Social Media and Marketing Policies; and Event Planning
    - Developing a clear set of rules and expectations for Senators in collaboration with the College Councils to ensure that all Senators and College Councils are on the same page regarding Senators and College Councils are on the same page regarding Senator expectations from Associated Students and their respective College Councils
    - Designating one Assembly meeting per quarter as an AS General Body Meeting for all students to attend and give their feedback, in which they can hear directly from all Executive Officers, Associate Vice Presidents, and Senators
    - Implementing clear planning guidelines within the association to ensure events are planned with adequate time for ordering and preparation; utilizing and maintaining the AS Master Calendar when planning events to reduce the number of overlapping events
    - Encouraging AVP's to each out to College Council members with similar responsibilities to share ideas and plan collaborative projects and initiatives
    - Maintaining a Feedback Survey for student organizations to provide regular feedback to the Office of Student Organizations and the Office of Student Organizations and the Office of Finance and Resources on the funding process and other key aspects of the association that impact student organization
    - Creating an Onboarding Memo for all members of the College Councils about what Associated Students offices that are relevant to their roles
    - Improvements to the Advocacy Agenda survey, defining

what the "undergraduate experience" is to the student population

- Developing supplementary materials to the Associated Students Funding guide, including video guides on how to apply for funding and what funding resources are available on campus (both AS and CC funding)
- Creating a unified newsletter between Associated Students, College Councils, Core Orgs, and Student Organizations with over fifty members to create a centralized source of information on recent decisions and upcoming events
- Improved quality of outreach and marketing efforts through coordination of internal messaging and working with campus partners to access new groups of students not involved in the Associated
- Improving the quality and effectiveness of Senator outreach and office hours to ensure the time is used effectively to create meaningful engagement with their constituents
- Centralizing all marketing under the Office of Communications, with all marketing personnel being a member of the Office of Communications and being designated by the Chief Communications Officer and Associate Vice President of each office
- Phasing out individual office logos except those used by the Office of the College Affairs and Office of Concerts and Events; creating a uniform AS Instagram reposting process to ensure organized outreach

❖ Committees

➤ Finance

■ [DVC Funding Maximum Appeal](#)

- Funding Maximum to \$13,478 Request
  - ◆ APPROVED
- DVC Valentines Day Event: 4,500 -> \$13,478.41
  - ◆ DENIED

■ [Triton Gaming Funding Maximum Appeal](#)

- Funding Maximum to \$24,953 Request
  - ◆ APPROVED

❖ New Business

➤ LEGISLATIVE ACTION ITEM: Revision of Ballot Petition to Clarify Election Signature Requirements (Discharged from Legislative Committee to Senate). Sponsored by Senator Ramirez.

■ DENIED

➤ LEGISLATIVE ACTION ITEM: Removal of Single Transferable Voting Due to Election System Changes (Discharged from Legislative Committee to Senate). Sponsored by Senator Ramirez.

■ Amendment: In order to be elected, a candidate running for executive office must receive a simple majority (50%+1) of the votes cast for the office in question. If no candidate for executive office receives a simple majority of the votes cast for the office in question, a runoff election will be held between the two (2) candidates within one week of the election results receiving the largest number of votes in the general elections. In the case where there are only two (2) candidates and neither receives a simple majority (50%+1), the candidate receiving the largest number of votes shall be declared the winner.

- 27 - 1 - 0
  - ◆ PASSED

■ 17 - 2 - 9

- PASSED

- LEGISLATIVE ACTION ITEM: Consistency of Standing Rule Changes and Revisions. Sponsored by Senator Ramirez.
  - 12 - 8 - 8
    - PASSED
- ACTION ITEM: Resolution Condemning On-Campus Islamophobia and Ethnicity-Based Discrimination and Affirming Inclusivity. Sponsored by Senator Elbanany.
  - Friendly amendment: Forward this resolution to the Vice Chancellor of Student Affairs, urging their immediate attention and action. The Vice Chancellor is hereby called upon to ensure accountability in the implementation of the proposed measures.
  - 29 - 0 - 0
    - PASSED

❖ Reports

- Office of the President
  - The Elections Manager application is live
    - Closing on Jan 19th
  - Seeking (1) Elections Committee Representative per college
- Office of External Affairs
  - Updates from the UCSA January Board Meeting
    - A UCSA Statement on People's Park at UC Berkeley will be released soon. UCSA donated \$500 to them and will provide support. [Here](#) is a link with more info on the situation.
    - A [Resolution on Protecting Free Speech](#) was passed by the Board. We will be working on implementing action items in our work.
  - We are on track to have a delegation of 42 students representing UC San Diego at the Students of Color Conference.
  - Will be having meetings with administrators and conversations with relevant UCSA parties on the establishment of the UCSA Police Accountability Board on Campus which has been delayed.
  - We are on track to have a full delegation for UCSA's first Latine Lobby Day as we continue our outreach to Latine Student organizations of all backgrounds.
- AVP of Environmental Justice Affairs
  - Sustainability documentary (cumulative winter + spring quarters) with each sustainability advocates, SSC, and any additional events other offices/orgs want to highlight (if interested, please email [alc010@ucsd.edu](mailto:alc010@ucsd.edu) or [avpenvironmental@ucsd.edu](mailto:avpenvironmental@ucsd.edu))
- AVP of Student Advocacy
  - Tabling next week (01/16), free donuts
- AVP of Enterprises and Services
  - [Triton Photography Studio Proposal](#)
    - Student Associate Job Posting on Handshake soon
    - UCAB to review proposal and allocate space within the month.
  - [AS Safe Rides for Winter quarter now live!](#)
- AVP of Concerts and Events
  - Horizon Concert 2/17-2/18
    - Tabling for Horizon 2/06 & 2/07
    - Sun God Committees
      - ◆ A way to get involved with one aspect of the Sun God Festival (ranging from Art & decor, Vendors, Sun God 4 a Cause, etc.). Will require GBM attendance, an application, and hands-on work during the festival.
  - [SUN GOD SURVEY](#)

F. **Director of Spirit and Events [Vickie Nguyen]**

- ❖ Spirit Week is on week 3 and Spirit Night is Thursday, January 25!

- Monday (1/22): Poster Contest in the conference rooms 3:00-6:00pm
- Tuesday (1/23): Chalk the Walk at the Revelle Plaza 12:00-2:30pm
- Wednesday (1/24): Trivia Night at Dirty Birds 6:00pm
- Thursday (1/25):
  - Tailgate at the Revelle Plaza 4:30-5:30pm
  - Spirit Night game at LionTree Arena 7:00pm
- ❖ Cup of Cheer criteria
  - Game attendance - double points
  - Halftime musical chairs
  - Chalk the Walk - Theme is "Tides are changing"
  - Trivia Night
  - Instagram Spirit Night Post (1/16-1/25)
- ❖ Spirit Week shirts ordered and arriving next week
- G. **Director of Student Services [Josef Daniels]**
  - ❖ Involvement Fair Tuesday Week 4 (Jan. 30th) from 1-3pm
    - Will introduce stamp sheet to get food to facilitate interaction with organizations rather than grab-and-go
    - Food still being finalized but will be done by next week's Finance!!
  - ❖ Interdepartmental... Event still set for Spring quarter.
- H. **Class Representatives**
  - **Fourth Year Representative [Sharlene Yang]**
    - ❖ Thank you for passing the budget!
    - ❖ I will let Kyli take it away for our upcoming event :)
    - ❖ Also if you would like to help out that day please let us know <3
  - **Third Year Representative [Kyli Elise Joe]**
    - ❖ If Be a Kid Day passed in the finance portion
      - First event!
      - Collaboration with Sharlene (Fourth-year rep) that is set for Wednesday, January 31, from 12-1:30 PM, in the Revelle Plaza
      - Arts and Crafts geared towards upperclassmen.
    - ❖ If Be a Kid Day didn't pass
      - Nothing to Report lol
  - **Second Year Representative [Tyler Porter]**
    - ❖ Nothing to Report
  - **First Year Representatives [Isaac Rodriguez, Ludwig Bartels]**
    - ❖ Nothing to Report
- I. **Commuter Representative [Pablo Shimizu]**
  - ❖ Nothing to report.
- J. **Residential Representative [Chris Ajanel]**
  - ❖ Nothing to report
- K. **Transfer Representatives [Alex Gilden, Elan Ortiz]**
  - ❖ Nothing to report
- L. **International Representative [Shriya Gupta]**
  - ❖ Nothing to report
- M. **First Gen Student Representatives [Rafael Mejia-Ramos, Topher Huerta]**
  - ❖ Happy Winter Quarter 🍀🍀
  - ❖ First-Gen Friday -
    - Will be posting a first-gen student spotlight tomorrow on @allthingsrevelle
  - ❖ Meeting w/ Revelle's First-Gen & Finest Committee on 1/18
- N. **Out of State Representative [-]**
  - ❖
- O. **Resident Advisor Ex-Officio [Jacob Hoang]**
  - ❖ RAs will be hosting another LSP, to celebrate the Lunar New Year. 01/22/2024, 7:30-9:00PM, Revelle Plaza, ~150 attendees.



- ❖
- P. **Revelle Judicial Board Ex-Officio [Carter Slay]**
  - ❖ Nothing to Report
- Q. **Student Initiated Programs @ Revelle Ex-Officio [Samantha Parker]**
  - ❖ **Nothing to report**
- R. **Revelle College Dean of Student Affairs [Dean Sherry Mallory]**
  - ❖
- S. **Coordinator of Student Activities [Wesley Palaú]**
  - ❖ Time Capsule Art Show, January 19th (4:30-6:30pm) Conference Rooms A, B, and C.
  - ❖
- T. **Campus-Wide Representatives**
  - **UHAC Representative [Emily Pizarro-Alfaro]**
    - ❖ Hii everyone, I hope you're winter break was relaxing and I hope y'all got some good Christmas presents 📺
    - ❖ I have nothing to report but just wanna Wish everyone a great weekend and welcome back woوو 🎀
  - **SFAC Representative and Shadow [Alex Gonzalez, Sophia Li]**
    - ❖ Nothing to Report
  - **UCAB Representative [Pablo Shimizu (proxy)]**
    - ❖ Karaoke bar
    - ❖ Panadería in "Y Más"
  - **SHWAB Representative [Sammy Kawai]**
    - ❖ Nothing to report.
  - **RFAB Representative [Jimmy Choy]**
    - ❖ Nothing to report.
  - **LSAC Representative [Hang Liu]**
    - ❖ Nothing to report.
  - **Civic Engagement Advocate[Nic Tappin]**
    - ❖ Working with the AS Office of External Affairs to bring Representative Scott Peters to campus for a brief campus tour and townhall (most likely will be held in the Student Governance Chambers)
      - a. Most likely at the end of January
      - b. Most likely around early afternoon
      - c. Will be submitting an RSVP form relatively soon with the AS Office of



External Affairs (limited spots available)

d. Will update the Council more when I confirm more information on my end

• **Sustainability Advocate [Caren Aguirre]**

❖ Changemaker

- "Road to Regeneration"
- Jan 17th 1pm-3pm

❖ <https://www.kpbs.org/events/2024/02/03/love-your-wetlands-day-2024>

- Love your Wetlands Day

❖ Compost bins around campus!

❖ Any environmental concerns let me know

• **EDI Advocate [Golsa Rahbari]**

❖ Reaching out to the AVP of EDI in AS to schedule a meeting hopefully it works...

- Trying to discuss connecting the EDI positions in all councils and AS together to tackle issues that rise more effectively together rather than one by one.

• **Basic Needs Advocate [Emma Luppi]**

❖ Nothing to report

❖ Weekly Collegewide Basic Needs meetings will start back up soon - so more to report when I attend those

**VIII. New Business**

**IX. Unfinished Business**

**X. Announcement**

- A. **VPI:** Voting members, please cancel your meetings with the VPE, Alyssa, and schedule with our VPI, Gage, with this link
- B. [Voting Member Check-In](#)
- C. **VPE:** Clarification on campus rep one to ones: there's only 7 of them and they have to meet twice this quarter meaning 14 meetings in my schedule. Please give them priority scheduling. [UHAC,SFAC and shadow, UCAB, SHWAB, RFAB,LSAC] advocates - tbd I'll get you an answer next week so any scheduled meetings as an advocate is canceled until I provide a response
- D. Anna: I forgot to say thank you to bingo people, thank you!!!
- E. *Passing of the gavel*
  - Passed to Vickie!

**XI. Roll Call**

**PRESENT:** Anna, Gage, Alyssa, Grace, Kathleen, Vickie, Josef, Hannah, Maddie, Sharlene, Kyli, Tyler, Issac, Ludwig, Pablo, Chris, Alex, Elan, Shriya, Christopher, Nic, Alex, Sophia, Sammy, Jimmy, Golsa, Emma, Caren, Carter, Samantha, Jacob

**EXCUSED:** Hang, Emily, Dean Sherry

**UNEXCUSED:** Rafael

**ADJOURNED: 5:55 P.M.**

